Minutes of Central Park Gardens Steering Committee Meeting, January 24, 2007
Members present:

Emily Griswold

Sandy Dietrich

Jan Bower

Jamie Buffington

Jim Fowler

Linda Parsons

Peg Smith

Christine Joshel

· Expectations:

· Meet 1.5 hours/month, the third Wednesday of the month, from 11:30am to 1pm

· Christine Joshel to take the minutes with Jan Bower and Sandy Dietrich as backups

· Public can attend meeting but only steering committee members can vote.

· Decision making

· City of Davis is ultimate authority on decisions relating to the use of and physical changes to the gardens.  Sandy is the main liaison for the City.
· Emily is the main liaison on the “Friends of Central Park Gardens” side.
· Decision making will be based on a democratic vote (majority).
· If the steering committee makes a decision, all need to support. 

· Treat other committee members with respect.
· Email etiquette

· Sandy D. is the primary contact person from the City to our group.
· Any issues involving the City must come through Emily to Sandy.
· Messages sent to cpsteering@mailman.dcn.org will go to the whole steering committee.

· Be sensitive in replying to everyone to limit email traffic on the list.
· Discussions should primarily be at the meetings, email Emily to include an issue on agenda of meeting.
· For decisions that need a quick turnaround between meetings, use email to request a committee vote.
· Relationships with City of Davis

· Park and Recreation Commission approved the renovation proposal in October.  Now the renovation proposal and the MOU are going to the City Council for approval on February 6.  Once approved, the Mayor signs the MOU.
· Once MOU signed by Mayor, Friends of Central Park Gardens sign.
· Discussion of MOU 

· Sandy gave everyone a copy of her staff report and the revised MOU for the Feb 6 Council meeting for review.

· Peg Smith was concerned about how to handle irrigation problems in the veg. garden.  Sandy said to contact the City with concerns/problems.

· Pesticide applications must be done by the City.  Make a list of pesticides that might be needed and contact Sandy when a pesticide application is needed.

· Everyone who volunteers in the Garden, even workshop participants, is eligible for worker’s compensation from the City and must sign a form acknowledging receipt of worker’s comp info.

· If injured in the garden, can go see a City Worker’s Compensation Doctor. 

· Sandy will create a group form for workshop participants to acknowledge notification of worker’s comp coverage (10 people a sheet).  Form will double as a sign-in sheet.
· Permission slip from parents needed for children activities.
· Design of Garden 

· Emily showed us all the design of the garden, which is the same as the one on the web.

· Emily’s goal is to plant the vegetable, meadow and flower gardens this spring.

· Vegetable Garden

· Peg Smith said the vegetable area is only 200 sq feet and asked if the vegetable plantings could be expanded into the planting areas to the east or west.  This would cut into the beneficial insect habitat border to the east or native plantings to the west.  Emily pointed out that expansion of vegetable plantings will require additional drip irrigation.  The vegetable group will develop an expansion proposal for the committee’s review.
· Volunteers will maintain the drip system for the vegetable garden.  Otherwise, the City will maintain all irrigation.
· Peg gave everyone a written progress report and map for the vegetable garden, but there wasn’t enough time to review it as a group.

· Flower Garden

· Emily passed out a rough design proposal for a new path arrangement in the flower garden as well as placement of structural plantings.

· The proposal includes a hedge 4 feet tall which surrounds the flower garden and defines it as a garden room.  Suggestions for hedge plants: coffeeberry, Mexican mock orange and Abelia…loose shape is desired.

· The beds in the center of the flower garden would be dominated by a formal planting of hybrid tea and floribunda roses intermixed with low perennials.  The outer planting beds would be more informal with a mixture of hummingbird and butterfly plants and old garden roses.

· The central flower garden bed could have a big urn or some kind of sculptural element as a central focal point.  The Arboretum might possibly have an extra large urn to donate.
· Laurie Opfell’s design proposal is to restrict color palette for the flower garden—deep reds/plum; red/pink/yellow blends…no whites or blues.
· This proposal will require removing many of the existing roses from the garden.  The roses in the three central beds are already in very bad shape from inadequate irrigation.
· Decisions: Approved flower garden design proposal, including path reconfiguration, hedge planting, and color palette.  Approved removal of all roses in 3 central beds of garden this spring to allow for path changes and new plantings.  Three memorial roses must be transplanted.  City needs to make final approval.
· Flower Garden Next Steps

· City repair irrigation (in progress)

· Boy Scout Max Tavanier replaces path edging with Trex

· Emily work with Laurie Opfell and Cheryl Sullivan to complete planting design
· Submit proposal to City Parks and Community Services:

· Strategy will be to start renovation in the center of the flower garden then expand out.
· Only remove plants from area that we will immediately replant

· Remove roses from middle 3 beds this winter and replace with others this spring.
· Keep and transplant memorial roses
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